Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes 05/05/2020
Selectmen Present:  Raymond Poulin, Wayne Rundlett, Andrea Reichert 
Present: Stacie Rundlett, (via Zoom) Brian Rundlett and Ron Sarner

        1.  Call the meeting to order-Andrea called the meeting to order at 6:33pm 

        2.  Review Minutes from previous meeting- Raymond motioned to accept the minutes as written, Wayne 2nd and all were in favor.

        3.  Old Business- There was none
        4.  Department Heads- Wayne noted to the board that Kip was still looking at options for new turnout gear.
        5.  Items by the Public- There was none
        6.  Items by the Town Manager-
	a. The board reviewed and signed payroll and accounts payable warrants
        7.  Items by the Board of Selectmen-  
	a. The board discussed their options for the applications submitted for the Interim Assessor’s Agent position.  After a thorough discussion the board felt that Tom Walker would be best candidate for the position currently and asked Stacie to contact him and schedule an interview.  
	b.  The board discussed the Winter Sand Proposal Ad, and decided to keep the amount of sand at 3700 cubic yards. The ad is to reflect bids to be received and opened at the July 7th Selectmen’s meeting.
	c. The board discussed an abatement request from Maine Timber Mats for 2018 and 2019 property taxes for (former business) USAccess.  Former Assessor’s Agent Audra Swanson assisted the board with this matter and they reviewed her suggestion to not grant an abatement request, which was to deny due to the fact that an abatement request needs to be filed in a timely manner within 185 days per Maine State Property Tax Law Title 36 §841.  They requested an abatement for both years on March 11, 2020.  
	d. There was a discussion regarding the valuation on Nona Young’s property and question about a high assessment.  The board will be reviewing the matter prior to commitment and need to do a site visit.
	e. Stacie discussed with the board her proposal to have the office open normal business hours again.  She suggested that they have a sanitation area outside of the office door, a plexiglass partition at the front counter, and only 1 person in the building at a time to keep everyone the 6 feet apart.  After each person leaves the area and pens will need to be sanitized again before the next person enters the building.  
	f. Andrea discussed with the board the need to review all documents from the engineer, specifically the field reports.  Stacie would review all of her documents and have them available for the board.
	
Adjourn the meeting- 7:07 pm
These minutes were approved by the Board of Selectmen at the June 2nd meeting. smr
